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and inventory method; whether an 
election was made by the corporation; 
whether corporate property is a capital 
asset, section 1231 property, or inven-
tory; whether an item is currently de-
ductible or must be capitalized; wheth-
er corporate activities had been en-
gaged in with the intent to make a 
profit for purposes of section 183; 
whether the corporation qualified for 
the credit for increasing research ac-
tivities under section 41; and whether 
the corporation qualified for the credit 
for clinical testing expenses for a rare 
disease or condition under section 28. 

(c) Illustrations—(1) In general. This 
paragraph (c) illustrates the provisions 
of paragraph (a)(5) of this section. The 
determinations illustrated in this para-
graph (c) that the corporation is re-
quired to make are not exhaustive; 
there may be additional determina-
tions that the corporation is required 
to make which relate to a determina-
tion listed in paragraph (a)(5) of this 
section. The critical element is that 
the corporation is required to make a 
determination with respect to a matter 
for the purposes stated; failure by the 
corporation actually to make a deter-
mination (for example, because it does 
not maintain proper books and records) 
does not prevent an item from being a 
subchapter S item. 

(2) Contributions. For purposes of its 
books and records, or for purposes of 
furnishing information to a share-
holder, the S corporation must deter-
mine: 

(i) The character of the amount re-
ceived by the corporation (for example, 
whether it is a contribution, loan, or 
repayment of a loan); 

(ii) The amount of money received by 
the corporation; and 

(iii) The basis to the corporation of 
contributed property (including nec-
essary preliminary determinations, 
such as the shareholder’s basis in the 
contributed property). 
To the extent that a determination of 
an item relating to a contribution can 
be made from these and similar deter-
minations that the corporation is re-
quired to make, that item is a sub-
chapter S item. To the extent that the 
determination requires other informa-
tion, however, that item is not a sub-
chapter S item. Such other informa-

tion would include those factors used 
in determining whether there is recap-
ture under section 47 by the contrib-
uting shareholder of the general busi-
ness credit because of the contribution 
of property in circumstances in which 
that determination is irrelevant to the 
corporation. 

(3) Distributions. For purposes of its 
books and records, or for purposes of 
furnishing information to a share-
holder, the S corporation must deter-
mine: 

(i) The character of the amount 
transferred to a shareholder (for exam-
ple, whether it is a dividend, compensa-
tion, loan, or repayment of a loan); 

(ii) The amount of money distributed 
to a shareholder; 

(iii) The fair market value of prop-
erty distributed to a shareholder; 

(iv) The adjusted basis to the cor-
poration of distributed property; and 

(v) The character of corporation 
property (for example, whether an item 
is inventory or a capital asset). 

To the extent that a determination of 
an item relating to a distribution can 
be made from these and similar deter-
minations that the corporation is re-
quired to make, that item is a sub-
chapter S item. To the extent that the 
determination requires other informa-
tion, however, that item is not a sub-
chapter S item. Such other informa-
tion would include the determination 
of a shareholder’s basis in the share-
holder’s stock or in the indebtedness of 
the S corporation to the shareholder. 

(d) Cross reference. For the definition 
of subchapter S item for purposes of 
the windfall profit tax, see § 51.6245–1T. 

(e) Effective date. This section shall 
apply to taxable years beginning after 
December 31, 1982. 

[T.D. 8122, 52 FR 3003, Jan. 30, 1987] 

Collection 

GENERAL PROVISIONS 

§ 301.6301–1 Collection authority. 

The taxes imposed by the internal 
revenue laws shall be collected by dis-
trict directors of internal revenue. See, 
however, section 6304, relating to the 
collection of certain taxes under the 
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provisions of the Tariff Act of 1930 (19 
U.S.C. ch. 4). 

§ 301.6302–1 Mode or time of collection 
of taxes. 

(a) Employment and excise taxes. For 
provisions relating to the mode or time 
of collection of certain employment 
and excise taxes and the use of author-
ized financial institutions in connec-
tion with the payment thereof, see the 
regulations relating to the particular 
tax. 

(b) Income taxes. (1) For provisions re-
lating to the use of authorized finan-
cial institutions in depositing income 
and estimated income taxes of certain 
corporations, see § 1.6302–1 of this chap-
ter (Income Tax Regulations). 

(2) For provisions relating to the use 
of authorized financial institutions in 
depositing the tax required to be with-
held under chapter 3 of the Code on 
nonresident aliens and foreign corpora-
tions and tax-free covenant bonds, see 
§ 1.6302–2 of this chapter. 

[32 FR 15241, Nov. 2, 1967, as amended by T.D. 
8952, 66 FR 33832, June 26, 2001] 

§ 301.6303–1 Notice and demand for 
tax. 

(a) General rule. Where it is not other-
wise provided by the Code, the district 
director or the director of the regional 
service center shall, after the making 
of an assessment of a tax pursuant to 
section 6203, give notice to each person 
liable for the unpaid tax, stating the 
amount and demanding payment there-
of. Such notice shall be given as soon 
as possible and within 60 days. How-
ever, the failure to give notice within 
60 days does not invalidate the notice. 
Such notice shall be left at the dwell-
ing or usual place of business of such 
person, or shall be sent by mail to such 
person’s last known address. For fur-
ther guidance regarding the definition 
of last known address, see § 301.6212–2. 

(b) Assessment prior to last date for 
payment. If any tax is assessed prior to 
the last date prescribed for payment of 
such tax, demand that such tax be paid 
will not be made before such last date, 
except where it is believed collection 
would be jeopardized by delay. 

[32 FR 15241, Nov. 3, 1967, as amended by T.D. 
8939, 66 FR 2820, Jan. 12, 2001] 

§ 301.6305–1 Assessment and collection 
of certain liability. 

(a) Scope. Section 6305(a) requires the 
Secretary of the Treasury or his dele-
gate to assess and collect amounts 
which have been certified by the Sec-
retary of Health and Human Services 
as the amount of a delinquency deter-
mined under a court order, or an order 
of an administrative process estab-
lished under State law, for support and 
maintenance of a child or of a child and 
the parent with whom the child is liv-
ing. These amounts, referred to as 
‘‘child and spousal support’’, are to be 
collected in the same manner and with 
the same powers exercised by the Sec-
retary of the Treasury or his delegate 
in the collection of an employment tax 
which would be jeopardized by delay. 
However, where the assessment is the 
first assessment against an individual 
for a delinquency described in this 
paragraph for a particular individual or 
individuals, the collection is to be 
stayed for a period of 60 days following 
notice and demand. In addition, no in-
terest or penalties (with the exception 
of the penalties imposed by sections 
6332(c)(2) and 6657) shall be assessed or 
collected on the amounts, paragraphs 
(4), (6) and (8) of section 6334(a) (relat-
ing to property exempt from levy) shall 
not apply; and, there shall be exempt 
from levy so much of the salary, wages, 
or other income of the individual which 
is subject to garnishment pursuant to a 
judgment entered by a court for the 
support of his or her minor children. 
Section 6305(b) provides that sole juris-
diction for any action brought to re-
strain or review assessment and collec-
tion of the certified amounts shall be 
in a State court or a State administra-
tive agency. 

(b) Assessment and collection—(1) Gen-
eral rule. Upon receipt of a certification 
or recertification from the Secretary of 
Health and Human Services or his dele-
gate under section 452(b) of title IV of 
the Social Security Act as amended 
(relating to collection of child and 
spousal support obligations with re-
spect to an individual), the district di-
rector or his delegate shall assess and 
collect the certified amount (or recer-
tified amount). Except as provided in 
paragraph (c) of this section, the 
amount so certified shall be assessed 
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